
 
 

Number of Active Restaurant Business Licenses   34  

Number of Surveys Completed 21 62% 
 

Question 
(Survey responders were not required to answer all questions) 

Response 

 1. Would you support allowing live entertainment, subject to clear requirements and restrictions?  Total 

 a. Live performances, without amplification 

Yes 12 

No 1 

No Preference 2 

 b. Live performances, with amplification 
Yes 15 

No 7 

 c. DJ and/or recorded music 
Yes 18 

No 2 

 2. Would you support minimum requirements for restaurants to offer live entertainment?  Total 

 a. Resident/community notifications within certain physical distance 

Yes 15 

No 2 

No Preference 2 

 b. Conditional Use Permit (CUP) approval 
Yes 16 

No 4 

 c. Professional sound/noise feasibility study 
Yes 12 

No 8 

 3. Would you support mandatory operational restrictions?  Total 

 a. Distance separation from residential uses 
Yes 7 

No 13 

 b. Limit live entertainment in mixed-use buildings or outdoors 
Yes 13 

No 5 

 c. Limit live entertainment based on occupancy 
Yes 7 

No 10 

 d. Limit live entertainment hours/days 
Yes 9 

No 9 

 e. Suspension of permit after X number of upheld violations within an annual period 
Yes 10 

No 7 

 4. Would you support mandatory noise and vibration control measures?  Total 

 a. Venue sound mitigation plan 
Yes 15 

No 5 

 b. Double-door vestibules (enclosed entrance area) 
Yes 7 

No 14 

5. Additional comments or concerns? 

     • Miami Beach needs live music. 
• This would be so beneficial! 
• It would be great to have live music, it is very much needed. 
• Something that adds to the guest experience but doesn't bother the South of Fifth community. Live entertainment,      

             where it stays within the building and does not cause inconvenience to the community. 
• The restriction on live music in the South of Fifth area is a shortsighted law. There is no reason that music indoors of a  

             venue or even outdoors should not be allowed as long it is not impacting the residents around the venue. As a South  
             of Fifth resident, I would love to have live music be part of the community here. 

• Indoor live entertainment should be allowed with certain limitations. 
• Set decibel limits. Music should be at ambient levels so that patrons can talk freely without having to speak up. 
• The South of Fifth neighborhood has attracted nationally recognized brands that add great value to Miami Beach.    

             Managed live entertainment will only be a benefit not only to the businesses but an additional amenity to the residents  
             and visitors. This could potentially elevate the experience and create more repeat visits which benefit the business,  
             the patrons, and ultimately the City by generating additional tax revenue. 

• As long as it is not disturbing the neighbors, allow music with control measures. 
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